
 
 

 
By Email:  FCARegistry-CAFGreffe@cas-satj.gc.ca  
 
August 19, 2020 
 
The Judicial Administrator 
Federal Court of Appeal 
90 Sparks Street, 5th Floor 
Ottawa, Ontario  K1A 0H9 
 
Dear Sir/Madam: 
 

Re:  Air Passenger Rights v Canadian Transportation Agency 
 Court File No.: A-102-20  

We are writing with respect to the Applicant's responding record received yesterday in response 
to the Canadian Transportation Agency's motion to strike the application for judicial review. We 
confirm that these materials have not yet been accepted for filing.  

We have also received the Applicant's letter dated today requesting an extension of time to file 
these materials. This request is filed pursuant to the Order of the Court dated August 18, 2020.  

We confirm that the Canadian Transportation Agency takes no position with respect to the 
Applicant's request for an extension of time. If the Applicant is granted an extension of time, we 
would ask that the Agency be granted a period of four (4) days to file a Reply from the date of the 
Court's Order.  

We trust the foregoing is satisfactory. 

 
Yours truly, 

 
Allan Matte 
Senior Counsel 
Canadian Transportation Agency 
15 Eddy Street, 19th Floor 
Gatineau, Quebec   K1A 0N9 
 
Tel: (819) 953-0611 
Fax: (819) 953-9269 
Email: Allan.Matte@otc-cta.gc.ca 
Email: Servicesjuridiques/LegalServicesOTC/CTA@otc-cta.gc.ca 
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c.c.: Simon Lin 
      Counsel for the Applicant 
      simonlin@evolinklaw.com  
 

mailto:simonlin@evolinklaw.com

